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OFFICE OF PLANNING & DESIGN SERVICES
DEVELOP LOUISVILLE
LOUISVILLE, KENTUCKY

GREG FISCHER		YU “EMILY” LIU, AICP
           MAYOR	                                                                                                                                                                               DIRECTOR

December 18, 2017
	
Re:	Section 106 Consulting Party Letter
	Request for Comments January 17, 2018
Beecher Terrace Redevelopment Project 
Jefferson County, Kentucky

[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Consulting Party participant,

You recently received a letter from The Louisville Metro Housing Authority (LMHA) and Louisville Metro Government (LMG) regarding the proposed redevelopment of the Beecher Terrace (BT) public housing site located in the Russell Neighborhood of the City of Louisville. That letter provided information regarding the project and requested a reply regarding your desire to participate as a Consulting Party in the Section 106 Process associated with the project.  Your qualifications have been reviewed and Louisville Metro has accepted your request to participate as a Consulting Party per 36CFR800.2.a.4. 

Please refer to this website: www.visionrussell.org/historic-preservation/section106  to view related materials for the undertaking. A map showing the Area of Potential Effects (APE), the Cultural Historic Survey Report completed as a part of the identification of historic properties, correspondence from the Kentucky Heritage Council (State Historic Preservation Office {SHPO}) and other information related to the Section 106 process pursuant to 36CFR800.4 is provided on the website.

Louisville Metro Government has determined that the project will have adverse effects on historic properties. The SHPO has concurred with the finding of adverse effect. Since there are adverse effects, the Section 106 process requires mitigation for the loss of these resources pursuant to 36CFR800.6. As a part of your role as a consulting party, you will have an opportunity to provide input on potential mitigation options. 

Formal comments regarding the APE and the Cultural Historic Survey report and potential mitigation suggestions  are requested by the close of business on January 17, 2018 (36CFR800.4.d.2). All future responses regarding the proposed project should be forwarded to Cynthia (Johnson) Elmore at the following address:  
Cynthia Johnson Elmore, Metro Historic Preservation Officer
Louisville Metro Planning and Design Services/Develop Louisville
444 S. 5th St., Ste. 300 Louisville KY 40202
Cynthia.johnson@louisvilleky.gov

Sincerely,

Cynthia (Johnson) Elmore
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